MINUTES OF MORETON CORBET AND LEE BROCKHURST PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD  IN THE PRESTON BROCKHURST VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 4 JANUARY 2022 AT 7.30 PM
Present:

Mr C Mackley


 Chairman
Mr A Brown 
Mr K Evans 


 Vice Chairman
Mrs J Embrey

Mr J Lester

Mr D Maddock

Mr J Plaskett
Brigadier A Hedley
             Clerk

In attendance:  Councillor S Jones (Shropshire Council)
1. Minutes of previous meeting.  The minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 21 were approved.

2.  Matters Arising

a. Renewal of subscription to the Shropshire Association of Local Councils (SALC).  After discussion it was agreed to continue membership of the SALC for the coming year. SALC had given the Council membership for the current year at a reduced rate of £49.32 but the bill for renewal for the next year was anticipated to be approximately £200. The Clerk informed members that he had received helpful advice and support over the past year from SALC and recommended that membership be renewed. The additional cost would add approximately £1 to the annual Parish precept bill for a band D property occupier and £3 for someone in a band G property. In agreeing to the membership renewal, it was understood that the matter could be reviewed in advance of FY23/24.
3.  Finance

 a. Parish Council precept FY22/23.  The draft recommendations had been sent to members in advance of the meeting and 2 options were presented to meet the forecast annual expenditure of £2300. The reasons for the increases were the uncontested Parish Council election charges (£200) and the increase in SALC membership fees (£200). Option 1 was to leave the precept at its current level of £1900 and meet the deficit by transferring £400 from the reserve account. Option 2 was to increase the precept to £2300.  The anticipated impact of increasing the precept in Option 2 was a £1.50 increase in the Parish precept for a Band D occupier and a £3 increase for someone in a Band G property.
b.  Authorisation of payment of annual donation to CPRE.  This was approved.
4. Update on the planning enforcement enquiry at 3 Lee Hill Lee Brockhurst.  Although the site on which the new build had been erected was recognised as a ‘legal development’, (as there had been a building there prior to the new building being erected), the new build still needed planning permission. This was denied by Shropshire Council and the owners have now appealed to the Secretary of State.  The normal appeal process should have been completed by the end of December but as yet no decision has been announced.
RAF Shawbury Noise Liaison Group meeting held on 12 October 2021.  The Chairman outlined the main matters of interest arising from the meeting.  In general, complaints were down, partly because of increasing use of simulators. He also noted that there appeared to be more complaints from newly arrived residents which highlighted the need for prospective buyers/tenants to research any potential noise aspect carefully prior to moving in.
Date of next meeting.  This was agreed to be Tuesday 5 April at 7.30 pm in the Preston Brockhurst Village Hall. Councillor Embrey undertook to do the booking and to open up the Hall.
